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Jesus said: “Amen, amen, I say to you, whoever does not enter a sheepfold 
through the gate but climbs over elsewhere is a thief and a robber. But 

whoever enters through the gate is the shepherd of the sheep. The 
gatekeeper opens it for him, and the sheep hear his voice, as the shepherd 

calls his own sheep by name and leads them out.” John 10:1–3 
The people of Jesus’ time would have easily understood this story. It was 
common practice for shepherds to talk to their sheep throughout the day so 
that the sheep became familiar with the shepherd’s voice as he led them 
through various pastures for grazing. At night, several shepherds would bring 
their sheep together within secured gates for safety. In the morning, each 
shepherd would then call to his sheep and, because they knew their shepherd’s 
voice, the sheep would follow their own shepherd and not the others. 
The first question for each of us to ask ourselves today is this: Do I know the 
voice of the Shepherd? Have I become so familiar with His voice that I can 
clearly distinguish His voice from others? Try to imagine the image of several 
shepherds all calling their sheep at once. This is an image of the competing 
voices we encounter in our lives. But only one of those voices is the voice of 
God. Do you know His voice? Or do you become confused with the many other 
impulses, desires and attractions that vie for your attention? 
Jesus continued his teaching by saying that He is not only the Shepherd whose 
voice is known by the sheep, but He is also the gate. “I am the gate. Whoever 
enters through me will be saved, and will come in and go out and find pasture.” 
What does our Lord mean when He calls Himself the gate? 
As the Gate, He is the Word of God, revealed to us through the Scriptures. 
Fidelity to the Word of God is one of the surest ways to the life of grace. He is 
the Word of Truth as it is handed down and expounded upon by the 
Magisterium, the teaching authority of the Church. Fidelity to the authentic 
teaching of the Magisterium, especially when the Holy Father speaks in union 
with the bishops, will help us navigate the many errors of our age. Jesus is 
made present to us through the Sacraments, which are the door to His grace 
and the entryway to the food for our spiritual lives. Furthermore, any time our 
Lord comes to us, through holy preaching, the witness and teaching of the 
saints, and the life of prayer within the Church, or in any other way, we enter 
the gate and are admitted into His verdant pastures. 
Jesus is the gate, not only for the sheep but for each of the shepherds who lead 
the sheep in His name. These are the pastors of the Church who have been 
entrusted with the mission of Christ to lead God’s people. Today, if a shepherd 
of the Church fails to preach Jesus Christ, then that shepherd “comes only to 
steal and slaughter and destroy.” Pastors of the Church must humbly listen 
carefully to these words so that they never fail to shepherd God’s people by 
leading them through the Gate, Who is Christ Himself. They must all be faithful 
to the whole Tradition of our Church, handed on throughout the ages, and not 
deviate from the pure and holy deposit of faith. If they preach their own 
gospel, or are negligent or misleading in their preaching, then they are not true 
shepherds. God’s true sheep will not recognize them. But if they are faithful to 



all that Jesus has taught, then they will lead the sheep through the gate and 
become shepherds in union with the Heart of the Good Shepherd. 
Reflect, today, upon the image of Christ the Good Shepherd, calling to us in a 
variety of ways. We must learn His true voice through faith and prayer. Once 
we recognize His voice, we will more easily discover Him ministering to us, 
inspiring us, and inviting us to the life of grace by encountering Him as the 
source and way to this new life. 
Good Shepherd, You speak to me continuously, revealing to me Your presence 
and guidance in my life. May I become so familiar with Your sacred Voice that I 
will always recognize it. Lead me to Yourself, the glorious Gate to the life of 
grace, and transform me into a faithful and obedient sheep. Jesus, my Good 
Shepherd, I trust in You. 
 

 
  

 

 
 
 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 
Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of 

Christ to all by celebrating God’s word and the Sacraments. 
 

Our Vision Statement:  To build a strong and vibrant community through 
core values based on love, selflessness, and service. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

May 4, 2023 9:00 M – 2:30 PM -  Come To Mary’s House Filled with 
reflections and brief imaginative sequences, this retreat invites you to 
imagine you are with the Blessed Virgin — visiting in her living room, 
working in her garden, or catching up over coffee. Retreat leader, Shawn 

St. John’s Offering 

April 16, 2023  Regular Offering: $1,356.29   

                               April 23, 2023  Regular Offering: $746 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe 
Gary Gradel   Gloria Johnson  

  

 



Chapman is a writer and a Discalced Secular Carmelite from College Station. 
The retreat costs $45, lunch included 

 
Announcements 

 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes.  
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. The food 
pantry will be open on May 13, 2023, 10 am – 12 noon.  Contact Sylvia Glynn if 
you would like to volunteer to help. 

 

April 30, 2023 – St. Mary’s of West is hosting their Spring Festival today at 
Geneva Hall.  Doors open at 10:30 am. A chicken and sausage meal with sides, 
drinks and dessert is available for $13.  A live auction, silent auction, garden 
shop, farmer’s market, country store, and a children’s area will be available. 
   
May 1-31, 2023 – May is the Month of Mary. The rosary will be said for the 
Blessed Mother each Sunday. The Catholic Women are looking for volunteers 
dedicate a decade or bring flowers up while the rosary is being said. There is a 
sign-up sheet at the back of the church you may contact Destiny Vallejo (786) 
972-5668 or Heather Weekly (254)855-0671. 
 
May 7, 2023, 11:30 am – Please attend the Cinco de Mayo celebration 
immediately after Mass. The taco plates will be $12 each including 3 tacos, rice, 
beans, drink and dessert. We will have live entertainment and a piñata for the 
kids. Proceeds will benefit the Catholic Women’s Group Sanctuary Building 
Fund.  
  
If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 
If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


